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On November 27, 2020, the ordinary meeting of the Trade Facilitation Working Group of the International Trade Council (hereinafter – the TFWG) was held under the direction of its deputy head O.I. Platonov, during which the following issues were considered and discussed:
1. Formation of the composition, election of the head of the TFWG;
2. The condition of implementation of the Action Plan for implementation of the WTO Trade Facilitation Agreement (hereinafter – the TFA). Disputed issues of implementation;
3. Clarifying the needs of technical assistance necessary for implementation of the TFA;
4. Other issues.
Based on the results of the event, the following main decisions were adopted:
· for the purpose of further approval of the composition of the Trade Facilitation Working Group of the International Trade Council and formalization of its operation, to submit the updated proposals as to future members to the secretariat of the TFWG;
· the State Customs Service and the State Service of Ukraine on Food Safety and Consumer Protection should review and update the available information about the needs of technical assistance within the framework of implementation of the TFA and by the end of 2020 the aforementioned information should be referred to the Ministry of Economy in order to find and attract additional donors (if necessary);
· to study an issue of the European green course for further discussion during the meetings and (if necessary) consider the possibility of initiating the establishment of relevant working group at the International Trade Council;
· to hold meetings of the TFWG on a quarterly basis or more frequently (if necessary).
The next meeting of the TFWG is scheduled for February 2021.
